Dear Residents,

Summer is here and the pools are again open. Beginning June 2nd, pools begin to open with regular capacities. We still plan on keeping a minimum spacing of chairs this summer so please help keep the chairs and lounges in order by returning them to where you found them. Please familiarize yourself with the posted rules.

June 2nd also marks the first day the Clubhouse will be available again. If you are new to Cherokee, the back page of this newsletter will have dates and times of the weekly bridge group and the Ladies Luncheon, feel free to attend.

The annual meeting packets arrive June 3rd. The meeting/voting information will be in each packet. St. Peter's Church was still not comfortable with our large group so the meeting will again be a "voting for directors only zoom meeting", with no other agenda topics.

In the April meeting there was a discussion about considering a new pond feature. An advisory referendum was suggested to be put in the annual meeting packet to get owner's feedback. However, in the May meeting the Board decided there wasn't enough information to actually make a recommendation, nor enough Board support for the plan. The Board then voted to cancel plans for the proposal. Therefore, no referendum will be included in the packet.

The staff will again assist by collecting proxies and ballots on both June 7th and June 10th. Please make sure your proxy and ballot are on the mail shelf by 12:00 noon sharp 6-10-21 for pick up. You can also drop them off in the drop box at the Clubhouse at 1436 Wheeler Road by noon on Thursday, June 10th.

Have a great month!

Tom Martin , General Manager

Mike's Tip of The week:

Keep your windows locked when not in use. It will help keep the tracks cleaner and keep the interlock secure as well as provide better security.

Clean out your tracks every spring and fall to help keep your windows operating smoothly, and it extends the life of your window track and wheels.

Mike

Yard Waste

No plastic in the outdoor yard collection containers. We continue to still see plastic in some of the outdoor waste containers. Please, only plant matter should go in these containers. No food waste either. We are setting it out for the City to pick up, it's not going directly into compost.

Thank you



Upcoming Cherokee Events



June Weekly Bridge

Join us for our weekly social bridge game held at the Cherokee Garden Condos Clubhouse each Monday at 1:00 pm. For more information contact Rosemary LaBounty at 630-8280.

Begins June 7th!

Thursday, June 24- Ladies Bridge and Lunch

Sign-in at 11:00 am in the Sequoia Room of the Cherokee Country Club and order your lunch off the menu. Game play begins at 11:15, lunch begins around noon. Contact Dorothy Wheeler at 630-5163 with any questions.

FOR SALE:

"Hover Round" Electric wheelchair, comes with cover and charger, \$2,000

Call Keith 846-4677

Parking Space for Rent:

Building #14, \$40.00 per month, Call Lynn at 334-7322 or email, lynnmarielund@yahoo.com







June 14 is Flag Day, be sure to raise the flag!

June 20 is the summer solstice which heralds the start of summer in the Northern Hemisphere. It's the day with the most hours of daylight, so enjoy!

June 20 is also Father's Day this year, don't forget!

June's full Moon, the full **Strawberry Moon**, occurs on Thursday, **June 24**.

Rule Reminder: 10.0 Rules Governing Pets

If a unit owner has one (1) animal, it can weigh no more than 30 lbs at any time. If a unit owner has two animals, each may weigh no more than 20 lbs at any time. Pets may not make excessive disturbing noises, you must keep any barking to a minimum! Owners are responsible for immediate cleanup of any waste or messes!

Please be respectful of your neighbors!!!



Office Phone: 244-8144 Maintenance Phone: 241-4747 cherokeegc@gmail.com www.cherokeegardencondos.com